








CONCLUSION 

The City shares and supports the Speaker's goals for increasing housing choice for households 

of different ages, sizes and incomes in single-family neighborhoods and stands ready to assist 

the Speaker and this committee to realize this shared goal. We appreciate the Speaker's 

leadership and the leadership of this committee over recent years to deliver record investments 

in affordable housing and in making the state a stronger partner in providing housing choice to 

our shared constituents. 

However, we remain concerned about the unintended consequences that could result from 

implementation of the bill as written based on the reasoning explained above. Moving forward, 

we encourage a discussion that seeks to strengthen partnerships between state and local 

governments by aligning and coordinating state housing policy with local planning processes. If 

we approach the discussion in that way, we can be sure we thoughtfully plan for growth 

without the prospect of planning lagging behind growth, invest in critical infrastructure instead 

of creating demand and capacity without adequate infrastructure in place, and further our 

shared goal of increasing housing choice and availability for our shared constituents. 

Sincerely, 

( 

Robby Hammond 

City Manager 
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